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February 2022 

Dear supporting churches & prayer partners, 

Our departure date of February 15th for Paraná, Brazil is approaching, and we are in final travel 
preparations. In the previous letter, we mentioned the Lord had closed the door on long-term ministry 
for the moment. So, we are planning a six-month stay, with the potential of applying for permits toward 
the end. Please pray there will be no hindrances or delays in travel.  

Orlando was able to procure an apartment for us in the city. This is a huge blessing, especially for my 
wife, as we will be close to the stores and the English school. The location also means we will not need 
to own a vehicle. 

We also rejoice in learning that Orlando had the opportunity to lead Cida, their housekeeper, to 
the Lord! She was open to the Gospel while I was there and saw how religion only offered an empty 
life. We look forward to helping disciple this sweet lady in her newfound faith.  

Orlando told me of a young man he met. He and his family live just two hours from Santo Antônio da 
Platina. He graduated from a Baptist school in Curitiba and is now looking to start a church. I look 
forward to seeing if there is an opportunity to assist this family in their ministry. 

From Myra: 

It is exciting to finally be leaving for Brazil, especially after so many starts and stops. Yet, I am thankful 
for the delays because I can see some of what God was doing. 

I received some treatments for my frozen shoulder and have much less pain now. Less pain will be a 
great help while we travel. I am still working on range-of-motion. I appreciate those who prayed 
specifically for this. 

Prayer Points 

 Travel without delays or hinderances 

 Health & strength for travel 

 Bible studies 

 Discipleship 

 Direction concerning application for permits 

God bless, 
Rob & Myra Johnson 


